Friday 11th November 2022

Dear Families,

Week 9

This morning we gathered at 11am as a school community for an act of remembrance, remembering all those who have died due to the horror of war, especially those who lost their lives in the two World Wars. The minute's silence was a very special time as a school community. Thank you to everyone who has supported our Poppy Appeal.

We continue to remember those people we know who have died during the month of November. **Eternal rest** grant unto them, O Lord, and let perpetual light shine upon them. May they rest in peace. Amen. .

Thank you to everyone who has signed up for the new way of ordering and paying for school lunches. Please make sure you've booked in advance for lunches by Sunday evening so we are ready for the week on a Monday morning.

Congratulations to the following classes who are above our attendance target of 97% for this week: **Cherry, Hazel, Maple, Willow, Cedar & Chestnut.** Let's see who will be able to improve their attendance next week? If you need support with attendance please contact Mrs Pyper in the office.

We've had two wonderful competitions this week – Dodgeball and Indoor Athletics, our teams represented the school very well and we are very proud of their achievements – both achieving places in a city final! Lots of very happy children returning to school.

Mr Brady, Miss White and Mr Howell took the Ski Group to Chill Factore on Thursday night for a practice session ahead of the trip to Bormio in Italy in January. Reception have been over to church to visit Father Colin and to Baptise their class babies! Thank you to the parents who came to support this visit.

Thank you to everyone who volunteered to help out with our zoo visit in December. Mr Heery has contacted everyone who will be needed for the visit. If you have any questions please speak to him.

A reminder that there is an Altar Servers' meeting in Church on **Wednesday 16th November at 5.00 pm** for Children who want to start serving and have made their First Holy Communion. Current Altar Servers are also welcome to attend. The meeting will last 45 minutes, and parents are asked to stay with the children during the session. Father Colin is hoping to add to our group of CTK servers!

It's incredibly warm for this time of year – coats in school seem to be off and on, especially while playing out, please can you check that all items of uniform and coasts have names in so they can be returned to their owners if they are mislaid.

I hope you enjoy your weekend,

Best wishes, David Delaney Head Teacher



















